
VERMONT BOARD OF FUNERAL SERVICES 

MINUTES OF MEETING August 4, 2009 

Board Members present:  Paul Guare, Chairman, Lyndo n Mann, John Coffin, Ercel Harvey and 
Peter Beck. 

Staff attending:  Chris Winters, Director, OPR, Kev in Leahy, Legal Counsel,  Dan Vincent, OPR 
Inspector, and Judith Griffen, Admin. Ass’t.  

Public:  Robert Covey 

The Continuing Education Subcommittee of Paul Guare , Lyndon Mann and Peter Beck   met at 8:37 AM to 
review 36 submitted courses.  The decisions of the subcommittee are made a part of these minutes. 

1. Chairman Guare called the regular  meeting to or der at 9:12.   
2. The Minutes of the June 9, 2009 meeting were app roved as submitted by Board Member Peter Beck 
3. Status of Cases:  This item was moved to a later  time in the meeting when Director Winters could jo in 

the Board.  At that time he reported there were 16 pending cases of which 11 were under investigation,  
3 were pending an Investigation Committee Report, o ne was in the Closing Report stage, and 1 case 
was under the supervision of the Chief Investigator .  Chairman Guare again spoke of his and other 
Board Members’ frustration with the seemingly endle ss investigation process and lack of 
communication between the staff and Board concernin g these investigations.  No action was required 
or asked of the Board at this time concerning any o f these 16 cases.  (Note:  A fuller explanation of the 
status of each case was sent in an e-mail by Admini strator Rita Knapp on Wednesday, August 5 to 
those Board Members who are members of Investigatio n Committees.)   

4. Disciplinary Action:  None 
5. Concluded Reports:  None 
6. Applications:  None 
7. DISCUSSION ITEMS: 

 
a. The Request of Roger Hilaire Jr. seeking an exte nsion to the 30 day policy for re-examination 

as a Vermont Funeral Director.  After a long discus sion of the merits of Mr. Hilaire’s case and 
the implications of an exemption to  the new rule w hich went into effect July 1, 2009 requiring 2 
years of college level training to qualify for a Ve rmont Funeral Director’s License, the Board 
voted to deny Mr. Hilaire an exemption. 

 
b.  OPR Inspector Dan Vincent.  First, Mr. Vincent brought to the Board’s attention the fact that 

crematory authorization forms issued by NH cremator ies to VT funeral directors do not 
necessarily demand all the information required by Vermont rules and statues.   After some 
discussion, the Board instructed Mr. Vincent (witho ut formal vote) to simply inform those 
Vermont Funeral Directors along the VT/NH Border th at use NH crematories that if they use a 
NH crematory authorization form for their Vermont c lients that they should write in the 
information required by the VT Board of Funeral Ser vices Rules or by VT Statues.  Mr. Vincent 
agreed to provide Board Members copies of his follo w-up inspection letters to funeral homes 
and crematories.    

 



The second item Mr. Vincent wished to discuss with the Board was the $6.00 fee required to be 
assessed of each funeral or crematory establishment  per funeral, burial or disposition for the 
purpose of funding the funeral services trust accou nt.  Since the fee is not being collected this 
year and has not been collected for some years due to the fund exceeding $200,000.00, some 
funeral homes do not have the fee printed on their written agreements as required by Vermont 
Statues. 

 
It was decided by the Board that this item will be taken up as an agenda item at its next regular 
meeting September 1, 2009. 

 
The third item Mr. Vincent wished to discuss with t he Board dealt with variations of practices 
among funeral homes due to the different pre-need c ontracts he has encountered during his 
inspections.  Since this was to be the main topic o f this Board Meeting, Mr. Vincent was invited 
to stay and contribute to the discussion upcoming. 

 
C  Continued discussion of a Pre-Planned Funeral Co ntract  which     would satisfy all VT Board 
of Funeral Services Rules and VT State  Statues and  which the Board could recommend to VT 
Funeral Directors.   

 
At the instigation of Board Member John Coffin, the  Board went through a draft copy for a Pre-Need 
Funeral Arrangement provided by Chairman Guare.  Th at copy contained Mr. Guare’s additions to a 
draft supplied by the VFDA.  Individual Board Membe rs wrote in suggested changes on their individual 
copies.  During the course of this long discussion of specific suggestions to the wording, Mr. Beck 
pointed out that perhaps the Board’s attempt to arr ive at a single form to cover all funeral or dispos al 
pre-arrangements was the wrong approach and that tw o or more forms might make more sense.  
Specifically, the document the Board was editing wa s titled, “Contract for Pre-Need Funeral 
Arrangement.”  One of the changes Mr. Guare propose d (Section III) was that if a buyer does not select  
specific goods and services that on the itemized st atement of funeral goods and services the words “On  
Goods or Services Selected” be clearly written.  
However, our Board Rule 6.1 A 4 demands a signed an d dated statement of goods and services for 
prepaid funeral contracts. 
 
VFDA member Robert Covey indicated that the State o f Maine was in the process of revising their pre-
arrangement forms and had developed three forms.  H e would provide the Board with the web access 
to the proposed Maine wording.  
 
Mr. Guare’s draft continued to be discussed through  lunch and the meeting adjourned at 2:38 PM 
 
The next regular meeting of the Board will be Tuesd ay, September 1, 2009 
 
Note:  Under  Vermont Statues, Title 3: Executive, Chapter 5: Sec’t. of State 129b. Board member and 
advisor appointments, (c) Boards shall meet annuall y, in September or the first meeting scheduled 
thereafter, to elect a chair, vice-chair and secret ary. 
 
Minutes by Peter Beck 


